MINUTES
GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
Special Session, January 25, 2017, 12:00 PM
Waste Water Treatment Plant, 310 SW Greenville Hills Road, GREENVILLE FL 32331
[bookmark: _GoBack]GROUND BREAKING CEREMONY

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Calvin Malone, Council Member Brandi Seabrooks, Council Member Barbara Dansey, Council Member Joi Collins, and Council Member Kovacherich Arnold 
ALSO PRESENT: Jim McCroskey, Town Manager
		Jim Parrish, Grants Consultant
Kimberly Reams, Town Clerk
		JC Fead, Public Works Supervisor
		Wayne Malone – Public Works
		Brian Kauffman – Madison County Coordinator
		Mike Murphy – Mott MacDonald
		Bruce Neu – Mott MacDonald
		Thomas Montgomery – DEP
		Timothy Banks – DEP
		Rick Nesius – TalCon Group
		Vanessa Hurst – TalCon Group
		Sabrina Wright – TalCon Group
		Press – Greene Publishing
		

After prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Malone called the ceremony to order at 12:05 p.m.  Mayor Malone welcomed special guests, Brian Kauffman, Madison County Coordinator,  Mike Murphy and  Bruce Neu with Mott MacDonald (Project Engineers), Thomas Montgomery and Timothy Banks with FDEP, and finally Rick Nesius, Vanessa Hurst and Sabrina Wright with TalCon Group, LLC (Construction). Next, Jim Parrish, Grants Consultant gave some brief statements about the project.  Mr. Parrish stated that the project was being funded by two sources, CDBG grant and FDEP Revolving Fund loan.  Mr. Parrish stated that Mr. Banks and Mr. Montgomery had been instrumental in getting the Revolving Fund Loan.  There was a round of applause from those in attendance.  Mr. Parrish also stated that TalCon Group had agreed to hold their bid for several months while the Town worked through funding issues.  There was another round of applause from those in attendance.  Mayor Malone invited Council Members, Rick Nesius (TalCon Group), and Tim Banks (FDEP), Brian Kauffman (Madison County) and JC Fead (Public Works) to grab a shovel and hard hat.  At this point, several photographs were taken.  Mayor Malone concluded the ceremony by inviting special guests back to City Hall for a luncheon that had been prepared in their honor. 


Respectfully submitted,


______________________________		
Kimberly M. Reams	
Town Clerk				
